
 

DEAFinitely Canterbury News Page  1 
 

President’s 
Report 

 
Kia Ora,  

The shorter days are over, here come 
the longer days! Which means looking 
forward to spring and summer!  
 

We had our AGM on the last Sunday 
of the month in May. Good to see 
everyone and thanks to those to 
came!  
 

I would like to knowledge Greg 
Pateman  for his passion and 
commitment to our Society, sadly he 
decided to retire from the board this 
year. Thank you for giving up your 
time helping upgrade the building for 
many years.  Such a honour to work 
with you. I can say the staff and board 
agree too.  Congratulations on your 
nomination for life member. Enjoy 
your mini retirement Greg!  
 

Also a big congratulations to Juile 
Fraser as our new Vice President. 
Looking forward to sharing 
responsibility with you Julie. She will 
be fantastic for the Club!  
 

Our board attended a governmence 
training that ODI provided to the 
community, it was good to go and 
keep our governance knowledge up 
to date and refreshed.  
 

Keep warm and safe!    

Craig  

   

Hon. Ruth        
Dyson 

Patron 

 

Harald 
Breiding-Buss 

CCA   Auditor 

Elizabeth 
Bulger          

Honorary 
Lawyer 

DSC Supporters: 

DSC Elected BoM 2021-2022 

Craig   

Findsen 

Julie    

Fraser 

Evelyn 

Pateman 

   

Kathryn    

Cooper 

   

Jane       

Haigh 

Rose     

Walters 

 Janice  

Roberts 

  Office Hours: 

Monday-Friday 

9am-3pm 

Please make an appointment  

Josephine   

Ritchie 

DSC Office Staff: 

DSC Cleaner   
Vacant                                  
 

DSC Doorman 
Frank Watson 

DSC Club Staff: 
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CONGRATULATION TO THE WINNERS 

Child  - 1st winner Chloe and Courtney 

Adult - 1st winner Chanel 

Adult - 2nd winner Josje and Priscilla 
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Save the Date  
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DSC Newsletter / Donate 

The cost of posting newsletters is getting higher and 

higher.   Please think about getting the 

newsletter via email If you can.  

 

 

 

 
 

If you receive your newsletter by post please make a 

donation to help with the cost of postage.  Suggested 

donation $10. 

In 2021 we may have to start charging for posted 

Deaf Senior  

 Our Club Day on the Monday 
31st May, only 23 members and 
a visitor from Dunedin, Wayne 
McNamara came despite the 

terrible weather and with 

Barbara's famous pumpkin 
soup warming us up for 

lunch....... Five of us went to 

Catnap Cafe for a coffee on 
the Saturday 5th June. We had a 

fun time with  P.S. KEEP WARM AND TAKE CARE  
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Sheild 

4th—Australia 

3rd—Central 

2nd—Northern 

1st—Southern 
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Greg Pateman  

After 16 years of service, the 

wonderful Greg Pateman has 

decided to step down from 

Deaf Club’s Board.  He will carry 

on helping with hall 

maintenance.  He was 

nominated as a Life member at 

the recent AGM.  Thank you 

Greg.  We look forward to 

watching you drive a V8 super 

car in the summer (a thank you 

gift from Deaf Club). 

Congratulations Charee 

Kia ora 

Congratulations to 
Charee Arnold who 

successfully graduated 
with a Toi Maruata 

Certificate in Maori and 
Indigenous Art (level 3) 

on 12th June 2021. 
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